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Dear Councillor, 
 
MTFP Library Service Proposals, Report to Cabinet 22 June 2016 and 
Council on 29 June 2016. 
 
I need to give you an update about the legal advice 
 
As mentioned in the legal advice about the library the legal obligations about Crown 
Street are not completely clear.  
 
The issue that has been the main focus was over the possibility of a covenant (because 
this was set out in the 1983 statutory declaration of the former Assistant Borough 
Solicitor).  
 
There is also the issue about whether the land was gifted to the Council subject to a 
trust rather than a covenant. 
 
Despite searches at the land registry no covenant has been identified.  
 
I think the covenant issue (mentioned in the 1983 statutory declaration) may have been 
a misdescription and that what the Assistant Borough Solicitor was meaning to say was 
that the land was conveyed on trust for it to be used as a library. 
 
We have been searching at the County Durham Archive, with the Charities Commission 
and have an outstanding query with the National Archive’s at Kew.  We conducted a 
search of Charity Commission website, but found no mention of a charitable trust in 
respect of the library.  
 
Most recently we have obtained a copy of an entry in a Report and Digest made to 
the Charities Commissions (1900-1904) under the heading of ‘Public Library’ of a 
grant of land and buildings made in 1885 to the Darlington Corporation to hold of fee 
simple upon trust for the purposes of a public library.  
 
A copy is attached to this Letter 
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Any land subject to a trust should have been enrolled on the Chancery ‘Close Rolls’ 
within 6 months. There is no record at the Charities Commission about this. We are 
awaiting details to come back from searches of the historic ‘Close Rolls’ which are held 
at the National Achieve in Kew. 
 
The Report and Digest does however provide some evidence of the land being held on 
trust for a library (in addition to the Statutory Declaration of the former Assistant 
Borough Solicitor) 
 
Rather than an application to the Lands Tribunal we will need to approach the Charities 
Commission. They will form a view about whether the land is held on trust. If it is we 
would need an order from the Charities Commission to allow disposal (it is only likely to 
be the 1885 conveyance – the most northerly building) or before it can be used for other 
purposes. Any proceeds of sale would be held for purposes that accord to the original 
charitable purpose. 
 
This would not prevent a decision being taken to relocate the library. 
 
Officers will however continue to review matters in the light of any additional information  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Luke Swinhoe 
Assistant Director, Law and Governance 
 
 
 
 
Enc. 
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